
 

Parish Mission Statement 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We, the parish of Saint Peter Claver,  

are a Catholic faith community within the  

Archdiocese of Los Angeles and the  

Universal Church. Firm in the hope of the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ and inspired by the 

example of our patron, we proclaim the 

kingdom of God to embrace everyone in 

love without discrimination 

of any kind. We are devoted 

to worship, to witness, and 

joyful service in the Spirit. 

Pastor: Rev. Riz J. Carranza 

email: Riz       .Carranza@la     -        archdiocese.org 

Associate Pastor: Rev. Louis Sung 

email: louissung@la-archdiocese.org 

Permanent Deacons:  

Deacon Brian Clements, Retired  

Deacon Melecio Zamora 

Auxillary Priest: Rev. Marco Durazo 

PARISH INFORMATION 
Parish Office Address: 5649 Pittman St.  

Simi Valley, CA 93063-3525 

Parish Office hours: Monday: 1 - 3pm 

Tuesday - Friday:  9am - 12noon, & 1 - 3pm 

Phone: (805) 526-6499 

Fax: (805) 526-7233 

E-mail: saintpeterclaver@aol.com 

Web Site: www.saintpeterclaver.org 

Bulletin e-mail: spcbulletin@saintpeterclaver.org 
Pre-School & Kindergarten:  

Angela Meyer, Principal 

email: ameyer@stpeterclaverschool.org 

(805) 526-2244  Fax: (805) 526-2225 

Website: www.stpeterclaverschool.org 
Office of Faith Formation:  

Laura Diaz, Director 

(805) 526-0680 

email: ldiaz@saintpeterclaver.org 
Office of Youth Ministry: 

Fr. Louis Sung, Director 

(805) 526-7975 

Email: louissung@la-archdiocese.org 

PARISH SCHEDULE 

MASSES: 

Saturday: 5pm Vigil ; 7pm(Español)  

Sunday: 8am(Livestreamed also); 10am;  

12pm & 5pm;  

Holy Day of Obligation: TBA 

Weekdays: 7:30am (Monday to Saturday) 

Church open for Prayer: 7am to 7pm (Monday  

to Friday) 

DEVOTIONS: Perpetual Help Novena,  

Wednesdays, 7pm, Mass on First Wednesdays 
SACRAMENT OF PENANCE: 

Saturdays, 3 - 4:30pm in the Church;  

(or by appointment) 
SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:  

Sundays, 1:30pm; 4th Sunday - Spanish Baptism 
BAPTISM INSTRUCTION: 

Please contact Parish Office 
SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE: 

6 months prior notification needed 

St. Peter Claver Parish 
Corner of Cochran & Stow Streets 

mailto:ouissung@la-archdiocese.org


 

Bereavement Support Group: Bob Alteiri, (805) 501-0667 

BINGO:  Hotline: (805) 526-2781 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul: 

 For assistance : (805) 404-3178 

Parish Prayer Network: Pat Rumble, (805) 526-5269 

 email: patrumble7@gmail.com 

Parish Vocation Animator:   

 Michael Johnson, (805) 526-6499 

Women’s Adult Bible Study: 

 Lisa Waters, (805) 842-1502 

Couples for Christ:  

 Chito & Beth Coronel, (805) 285-7453 

Filipino Catholic Comm. Group:  

 Jaimelita (Nene) Redublo, (805) 558-6973 

Knights of Columbus:  Paul Calloway, (805) 857-2419 

 email: kofc9410@gmail.com 

Hispanic Catholic Community Group:  

 Dcn. Melecio Zamora, (818) 262-1090 

Las Guadalupanas:  Pilar Osorio, (310) 597-9548 

Safeguard the Children Committee:  

 Alan Hill, Chair,  email: Alan.Hill@cnb.com 

Becoming Catholic (Rite of Christian Initiation  

of Adults):  Office of Faith Formation, 526-0680 

Music Director:  Teddi Cassity, (805) 573-2665 

Altar Servers:  

 Father Louis Sung, (805) 526-6499  

Bereavement Ministry:  

 Paul Stewart, (805) 526-0073  

Eucharistic Ministry of Hosp. & Home:   

 Joni Egan, (805) 527-2444 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: 

 Dave Damiani, Coordinator, (805) 526-6499 

 Peter & Gloria Venzon, Scheduling, (805) 813-4647 

Lector Coordinator:   

 Maggie Paramo, (805) 428-4629 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration:  

 Donna Obcamp, (805) 551-2393 

Respect Life Ministry:  Kelly Webb, (805) 526-6499 

Parish Information 

 
 
 

 

 
 

The Nativity of the Lord 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

“He so loved us that for our sake He was made man in time, 
through Whom all times were made; was in the world less in  
years than His servants, though older than the world itself in      
His eternity; was made man, Who made man; was created of         
a mother, whom He created; was carried by hands which He 
formed; nursed at the breasts which He had filled; cried in the 
manger in wordless infancy, He the Word without Whom all 

human eloquence is mute (St. Augustine, Sermon 188).” The miracle of what happens at Christmas is truly an 
awesome mystery. Revealed in the silent ordinariness  of life is God’s intimate love for humanity and all that  
He made. The Word, existing for all time, comes and dwells among us. God kisses us. We can seek and soar with 
playful delight as a joy never known before fills our heart. 
 

 

 

Joy is best expressed through dance. There is just something truly wonderful about the self-abandon a beautiful 
melodic dance reveals. If we are able to let go and really be free, it celebrates life in a way few other experiences 
really can. With the birth of Jesus Christ, God takes the Divine Dance to a deeper and more tangible level. We can 
now not only see what we believe but believe what we see! This most perfect dance is a call to beauty, innocence, 
truth, purpose, hope, faith, and love. Today we know, beyond doubt, that we are a necessary part of God’s 
beautifully choreographed masterpiece of life and not just a random happening without real intent or purpose. 
We are loved, treasured, and blessed. 
 

 
 

Accepting the truth of God’s birth in time we also accept an invitation to dance with God. We can let go of what 
tethers us to anxious concerns and superficial securities. Throw caution to the wind and go with God. We have 
been blessed with talents, gifts, and life eternal. Follow the rhythm of the dance with joy and listen to what the 
Word who became flesh tells us about what the next steps can be. Today, heaven remains the same, but earth 
has been profoundly changed. 
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Stewardship Ties 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

There is a lot of imagery around Christmas that has to do with adoption - or, more specifically, with a child being loved by another as 
if they belonged to that person and loved in such a profound way that in time, they do come to belong to that person. 
 
 

 

We see this with Joseph and the infant Jesus. Joseph is not Jesus’ biological father. But through a series of actions, and through his 
faithfulness in small, everyday matters, Joseph becomes the foster father of Jesus. 
 

 

 
 

 

Perhaps we are parents who have adopted children, or we ourselves were adopted. We have also seen how, through a series of 
actions of love and sacrifice, someone can become the parent of a person who is not their “blood.” A lot of times these families 
celebrate the day of the adoption. I’ve heard it called a “gotcha day,” and it’s marked joyously, like a birthday. 
 

 
 

Most of us are not descended from the Israelites, God’s Chosen People. But through a series of extraordinary actions of love and 
sacrifice, God has made Himself our parent, too. And through our own actions, and through faithfulness in small and everyday 
matters, we are His children. 
 
 

 

But in this family, instead of blood ties, we have stewardship ties. It’s not about who we look like, it’s about how we treat one another. 
How we take care of one another. 
 
 

 

So this Christmas, let’s think about how we will celebrate our adoption. As much as it is Jesus’ birthday, it’s also our “gotcha day” - 
the day we received the gift of eternal family. 
 
 

 
 

~Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS 
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Doodles & Ramblings  
- With Father Louis 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hello Everyone and happy feast of the Holy Family.             
It is the day after Christmas so I wish everyone a very 
Merry Christmas as we celebrate the birth of our Lord 
Jesus Christ. Since now we are in the Christmas season 
and no longer in Advent I will share another Christmas 
memory from my younger years. Growing up my mom 
loved filling up our stockings for Christmas. She would 
always fill them up with a lot of little things and they were 
always very full and heavy. This was a very fun part of the 
Christmas day gift opening festivities in our household. 
When my siblings and I were younger she would fill it with 
things such as little trinkets, chocolates, candies, and 
things of that nature. As we became older she started it fill 
it with things that pertained more to our age. After 
becoming adults and moving out of the house, my mom 
still prepared Christmas stockings for us even as adults. 
However, now she fills it with appropriate things for us.  
I remember last year she filled it with things I needed such 
as chapsticks, socks, and even a mini wine bottle (since I 
am now well over 21 years old). She still would put in a 
little chocolates, candies, and trinkets but this is a fun 
tradition that my mom still keeps to this day, even as  
all her children grew older. 
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Sunday, December 26th 
 10:00am Socrates Inonog (RIP) 
 Eliseo Gatchalian (RIP) 
12:00pm Jimmy Obcamp (INT) 
 Franz Kuntz (INT) 
  5:00pm Richard Fidermutz (RIP) 
 Kittie Fidermutz (INT)  
Monday, December 27th 
  7:30am Jean Orig (RIP) 
 Jennifer Joyce Diamond (RIP) 
 Jaime Trinidad (RIP) 
Tuesday, December 28th 
  7:30am Al Gualano (RIP) 
 Joanne Wilson (RIP) 
 Frances Eramo (RIP) 
Wednesday, December 29th 
  7:30am Allan Fitzsimmons (RIP) 
 Javi and Sandy Fernandez (INT) 
 Thi and Huynh Family (INT) 
Thursday, December 30th 
  8:00am Asuncion Macaspac (RIP) 
 Scott Jones (INT) 
 Agnes Montano (INT) 
Friday, December 31st 
  7:30am  Al Kuntz (RIP) 
 Fr. Adrian San Juan (RIP) 
 Lourdes Gonzalez-Rubio (RIP) 
Saturday, January 1, 2022  
 10:00am  Benigno Orig, Jr. (RIP) 
 Joseph Centeno and Family (INT) 
 Norma Dacumos (RIP) 

 

 
 

 
 
 

Monday, December 27th 
  Parish Office Closed 
  Office of Faith Formation Closed    
Tuesday, December 28th 
  Parish Office Closed 
              Office of Faith Formation Closed 
  7:00pm Young Adult Choir (C)  
Wednesday, December 29th 
  Office of Faith Formation Closed 
 7:00pm Boy Scouts (WH) 
 7:00pm Perpetual Help Novena (C) 
Thursday, December 30th 
  Office of Faith Formation Closed 
  6:30pm  BINGO (PC, WH) 
Friday, December 31st 
  Parish Office Closed 
  Office of Faith Formation Closed 
  5:00pm  Vigil Mass (C)  
Saturday, January 1, 2022 - Solemnity of the Blessed     
                                                                                                                                           Virgin  Mary, the Mother of God 
                                                                                                                                      New Years Day  
10:00am                       Mass (C)  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

(C) Church  (CLR) Children’s Liturgy Room  (PC) Parish Center  (PO) 
Parish Office  (WH) West Hall  (YC) Youth Center  (PL) Parking Lot 

Baptisms, 1:30pm 
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 Offices of Faith Formation and Youth Ministry 
  

St. Peter Claver Youth Ministry 
Fr. Louis Sung, Director of Youth Ministry 

Youth Ministry Email: cosha@saintpeterclaver.org 

Peer and Adult Leaders still needed for all ministries! 

Contact the office for information and join our team! 

Office of Faith Formation  
(805) 526-0680 or faithformation@saintpeterclaver.org 

Laura Diaz, Director of Faith Formation 

Carla Magnani, Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

He went down with 
them and came to 
Nazareth, and was 
obedient to 
them; and his 
mother kept all 
these things in her 
heart. Luke 2:51  
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

In today’s Gospel Reading, the Holy Family of Mary, 
Joseph, and Jesus struggle a bit. Did that take away 
from their holiness? No. Mary and Joseph, the 
anxious parents of 12-year-old Jesus, asked Him 
why He did what He did. They talked through what 
happened, then traveled home together. Jesus, out 
of love for His Mom and Dad, obeyed them. Mary 
His Mother, like most parents, kept these memories 
in her heart. Let the Holy Family remind your family 
that you too are holy. Talk things through together, 
children obey your parents out of love, and parents 
treasure these moments of your holy family.  
 
The Faith Formation Office will be closed for 
Christmas Break from December 24th through 
January 1st. May 2022 be blessed by your kind 
words, actions, and thoughts!   

Middle School YM: Our next session will be held on 
Monday, January 17th at 7pm in the Youth Center. 
Hope to see you then! 

High School YM (M6:8): High School Youth Ministry 
will be on hiatus until further notice. All sessions for 
High School Youth Ministry are cancelled, for now. 

Confirmation Year 1 and 2: Sessions take place on 
Sundays (5pm Mass-8:30pm) for Year 1 and Tuesdays     
(7-8:30pm) for Year 2 in the Youth Center. The next 
Year 1 session will be on Sunday, January 16th and the 
Year 1 retreat info will be emailed out to the families. 
The next Year 2 session will be on Tuesday, January 
18th.  

 

 

 

 

RCIA:  Parish Sponsors 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The sponsor is the one who connects the 

catechumen/candidate to the parish community.  

The sponsor helps the person to be part of the life 

of the community by introducing her/him to 

members of the parish and inviting them to parish 

events.  The sponsor needs to be a practicing 

Catholic and is a companion on the journey to 

becoming fully Catholic. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Never been Baptized? Baptized in a different faith? 

Baptized Catholic but never Confirmed and/or 

received first Communion? Then the RCIA (Rite of 

Christian Initiation for Adults) is just for you!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Call the Faith Formation Office at (805) 526-0680 

to be a Sponsor or for more information. Welcome! 
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Please pray for the health of… 
Ron Wright; Efren Cruz; Steve Schuesler; Cristina Angeles; 
Karen Van Gieson; Rey Dela Cruz; Jerome Ricard; Julie Milo 
Magee; Stephen Windle; Gail Ireland; Russ Ireland; Amy Petry; 
Julie Lafferty; Ray Walker; Beth Coronel; Juan Ureno; Jesus 
Ureno; Scarlett Jamie (Infant); Jamie Kohler; Dionisio 
Cabacungan; Dave Dooling; Mary Ryan; Amy Guieb; Sarah 
Ramsey; Lucas Miller. 
 

 

 

Names will remain on the list of “Pray for the Health of” for 4 weeks.  If you 
wish to add a name please contact the Parish Office.  

Beloved, we are God’s children now;  
what we shall be has not yet been revealed. ~ 1 John 3:2a 

 

Please pray for the souls of… 
Nino Sortino, 12/15/21; Edmund Tucker, 12/15/21; Ann Jacobs, 
12/14/21; Paul Reddy, 12/12/21; John "Jack" Spotts, 12/30/20; 
James Edwin Skor, 12/29/20; Paula Giles Flores, 1/1/19; Lupe 
Pina, 1/1/19; Ernest Ruiz, 12/31/19; Roseann Langlois, 12/27/19; 
Maria Luisa Guerra, 12/26/17; Edmond McKee, 12/26/17; 
Raymond "Bud" Rumble, 12/31/16; Araceli Hassett, 12/29/16; 
Allan Fitzsimmons, 12/29/16; Sandra Hopper, 1/1/15; Miguel 
Guerra, 12/27/14; Jennifer Joyce Diamond, 12/27/13; Rose 
McNeal, 12/29/12; Theresa Dexter, 12/26/11; Norbert Stroh, 
12/31/10; Marie Nass, 12/31/10; Elizabeth Wright, 12/27/07; 
Everett Hicks, 1/1/06; Maria Martinez, 12/27/06; Richard Alfafara, 
1/1/05; John Chilton, 12/30/05; Brigitte Adlhoch, 1/1/02; Beatriz 
Vergara, 12/26/02; Gino Cargnel, 12/28/00; Olive Meyer, 
12/26/98; Genevieve Beck, 1/1/97; Michael Brauer, 12/28/94; 
Alfred Fahrion, 12/26/94; Domiciano Bucago, 12/28/92; Olive 
Nelson, 12/28/88; Michael Horne, 12/31/83; Raoul Walsh, 
12/31/80. 

 
 

 
 

 

The Holy Family 
 
Families can be very difficult things to negotiate. This is true not only of our families of origin, the current 
family of which we are a part, the family of our Church, our society, and our global family as well. Everything 
human can be found in family stories. Those stories speak of wonderful life-giving successes as well as painful 
spirit-robbing abuses. Our greatest joys and our greatest wounds are usually connected with the experience 
of family. Our needs, experiences, and unresolved baggage often color what we bring to our familiar 
relationships. They contribute to our level of defensiveness, how guarded and protected we become, and 
what prejudices we believe. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

In order to break the cycle of dysfunction we have to remember that it is not only by human effort that we 
negotiate the difficult and challenging events of our lives. There is a Divine Effort at work as well. For sure,  
the human effort can create quite a mess and easily destroy lives. This is true of any family with which we are 
associated. Today’s Feast of the Holy Family serves to help us understand that there is a Divine Story being 
told as well. It is a story of perseverance in the face of hardship, determination in the face of despair, healing 
when we see nothing but wounds, and light where there is darkness. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Do we believe that God is always working, guiding, restoring, and leading? Unless we do, we will never be 
free from the imperfections and wounds that bind us and never be able to understand what it really means  
to forgive. Pope Francis tells us that the “light which comes from the Holy Family encourages us to offer 
human warmth to other families.” While this is most certainly true, we can only really begin to do this when 
we realize that we are still works in progress, not anchored to the wounds and sins of our past, and still a 
leading star in God’s continually unfolding story of love. The Holy Family persevered and radiated warmth 
because they knew they were not alone. We can too. 
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Dear God, rest your hands on 
recovery and relief efforts in the 
Kentucky communities stricken  
by tornados. Let all people find 

relief and healing in You. Amen. 
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Did You Know? 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Check Christmas presents for button batteries - Many parents will  
be spending the next few days and weeks assembling (and 
reassembling) their children’s gifts, and it’s important to be on the 
lookout for potential hazards, including button batteries. Button 
batteries are small, round discs used in anything from toys to key fobs 
to watches. If these batteries end up being swallowed or placed in a 
child’s nose or ears, they can cause serious damage — from electrical 
currents to tissue burns. Keep an eye on the power sources for the toys 
your children get this Christmas, and consider taking extra safety 
measures for anything with a button battery. For more information, 
visit https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/
button-batteries. 

 
 

News Year’s Eve 
 Friday, December 31st 

5:00pm Vigil Mass 
 

Solemnity of Mary, The Holy 
Mother of God 

New Year’s Day 
Saturday, January 1st, 2022 
10:00am Mass (Livestreamed) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings to all this Christmas season, and to visitors from far and near.  
May you be able to safely enjoy time with your relatives and friends.  
Welcome also, to those who may not have been with us for a while!  

In this season of great joy, may you, your families, loved ones and homes be filled with 
the blessings of Peace, Joy, and Love. May you rejoice in the miracle and promise of 

Christmas, and the gifts that has been given to us in the child Jesus,  
who has come to destroy fear, dispel loneliness, and who brings us courage, hope and 

peace; and may these blessings follow you throughout the New Year.  
 

Many thanks to all who worked so hard on the Advent and Christmas Liturgies  
and all who contributed their time and talents to help make  

our worship together so prayerful and meaningful. 
Our gratitude goes out to all the choirs, cantors and leaders; all coordinators; lectors and 
eucharistic ministers who shared Christ in word and flesh; our altar society; the youth 

of our parish; all the altar servers; environment decor ministry; the liturgy team; ushers; 
and all people who work quietly behind the scenes  

in every activity during each special season.  
What you do is so important - and it makes such a difference!  

Thank you for your commitment, love and care.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Father Riz Carranza 
Father Louis Sung 

Father Marco Durazo 
Deacon Brian Clements 

Deacon Melecio and Isabel Zamora 
Parish Staff 

https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/button-batteries
https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/button-batteries
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¿Sabia Que? 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Revise los regalos de Navidad para ver si hay 
baterías de botón - Muchos padres de familia 
pasarán los próximos días y semanas ensamblando  
(y reensamblando) los obsequios de sus hijos, y es 
importante estar atentos a los peligros potenciales, 
incluidas las baterías de botón. Las pilas de botón 
son discos pequeños y redondos que se utilizan en 
cualquier cosa, desde juguetes hasta llaveros 
electrónicos, conocidos como “key fobs” en inglés,  
y relojes. Si estas baterías terminan siendo tragadas 
o colocadas en la nariz o los oídos de un niño, 
pueden causar daños graves, desde corrientes 
eléctricas hasta quemaduras de tejidos. Esté atento 
a las fuentes de energía de los juguetes que sus 
hijos reciben esta Navidad y considere tomar 
medidas de seguridad adicionales para cualquier 
cosa que tenga una batería de botón. Para obtener 
más información en inglés, visite https://
www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-
safety/button-batteries. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Baptized Catholic and received first Communion  
but never Confirmed? Our Adult Confirmation 

Process begins in January. It will be on Tuesday 
evenings from 7-8:30pm. In cases of remarriage  

or cohabitation, you need to meet 
with the pastor for assistance  

as soon as possible. 
Call the Faith Formation Office  

at (805) 526-0680  
for more information. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Many people enjoy using year’s end as a special time to give to their 
favorite Catholic institutions and also positively impact their federal 

and state income taxes. Year end giving provides many advantages 
to you, the donor. All gifts made on or before December 31st are tax 

deductible for the tax year in which your gift was made.  

 
 
 
 
 

Phone: (805) 526-2781 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Bingo will reopen on  

Thursday, December 30th.   
See you there!   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

All in the Family 
 
 

 

 

At first glance, we can often find the image of the Blessed 
Mother, St. Joseph and the Christ Child intimidating - who are 
we to aspire to that level of discipleship? How could we ever 
hope to conform ourselves to that mold? Sometimes, it can 
even be painful - perhaps we hail from a broken family or 
struggle with a broken relationship within our family, or perhaps 
we long to be a mother or a father ourselves and that state in 
life has eluded us. 
 
 

 
 

But the image of the Holy Family is, in reality, a beautiful 
invitation to us all, no matter our vocation or our state in life,  
and the example of Mary, Joseph and Jesus is rich with the 
symbolism of stewardship. 
 
 

 
 

You need not be a biological mother who has carried a child in 
her womb to be a mother in spirit. Who in your world needs you 
to love them with the heart of a mother? 
 

 
 

 

The same goes for fatherhood. The Church and the world are 
crying out for the courageous witness of Christian men like     
St. Joseph. Who can you love with the steadfast, selfless 
protection of a father? 
 

 
 

 

Who in your life needs you to love them with the faithful, 
unconditional love of a son? Who needs your gentle and 
constant love as a daughter? 
 

 
 

 

We are the Body of Christ, friends. Those of us rejoicing in 
heaven, those of us suffering in purgatory, and those of us 
struggling here on earth. We are the great family. Let us love 
each other well. 
 

 
 

 

~Tracy Earl Welliver, MTS 

©LPi 

 

 

 

 

 

A light will shine on us this day: 
the Lord is born for us. ~Psalm 97 

https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/button-batteries
https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/button-batteries
https://www.nsc.org/home-safety/safety-topics/child-safety/button-batteries
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26 de diciembre de 2021 

La Sagrada Familia 

Hoy es un día para celebrar a la familia - a la nuestra y a las familias de todo el mundo, de celebrar y gozar a 
los hijos, nietos y parientes cercanos y lejanos. Dios quiso nacer en una familia y por medio de ella, se nos 
ofrece una oportunidad para conocerle mejor y amarle más. Recordemos que es en la familia donde se forjan 
los santos y santas de Dios. Y es también en ella donde están los vicios y malas acciones. ¡Cuidado padres de 
familia! Aprender de la familia de Nazaret es importante. 

Cada día del año es una oportunidad para continuar la búsqueda de Dios, de Jesús, en nuestro hogar. 
Podemos vislumbrar, en la Liturgia de hoy, a tres figuras importantes del hogar de Nazaret: una mujer con su 
pequeño y su esposo, listos para hacer la voluntad de Dios, para orar y platicar en familia. El papa Francisco 
nos dice que: “Realmente, hoy es un día hermoso…hoy celebramos la fiesta de la Sagrada Familia de Nazaret. 
El término sagrada coloca a esta familia en el ámbito de la santidad, que es un don de Dios, pero, al mismo 
tiempo, es una adhesión libre y responsable al plan de Dios” (12-29-2019). Sé, y busco cuál es el plan de Dios 
para mi hogar o ¿ni siquiera me importa ese diálogo entre esposa, esposo e hijos? El tiempo de confinamiento 
debió ser una oportunidad para crecer en gracia y sabiduría en la familia. ¿Lo ve usted así? Padres de familia, 
la mejor herencia para sus hijos y nietos es fomentar la fe, la educación, el amor y la unidad en el hogar. 

©LPi 

 

La Natividad del Señor 

¡Feliz Navidad a todos los hombres y mujeres del mundo, que aún creen a pesar de todo lo que han 

sufrido por la pandemia, Dios está presente entre nosotros! “Juan dio testimonio de él; dijo muy fuerte: 

Del yo hablaba al decir: El que ha venido detrás de mí ya está delante de mí, porque era antes que 

yo” (Juan 1:15). Uno de tantos regalos que la Navidad nos trae es muy peculiar: dar testimonio y ser 

testigos del amor de Dios en este tiempo que estamos viviendo. Otro regalo es la paz, sí, esa paz que 

tanto necesitamos en la familia, en la sociedad y en nuestro corazón, para poder cantar como los 

ángeles y los pastores: “Gloria a Dios en lo más alto del cielo y en la tierra paz a los hombres; ésta es la 

hora de su gracia” (Lucas 2:14). 

Cada Navidad, Dios nos habla por medio de su Hijo, y esta no es la excepción. Felices todas las 

personas que de buen agrado y con el corazón abierto aceptan todas sus gracias. Felices todos los  

que en esta Navidad son mensajeros de la Buena Nueva de Dios, en la familia, en la escuela, en el 

trabajo y en la sociedad. “Qué hermoso es ver correr sobre los montes al mensajero que anuncia          

la paz, al mensajero que trae la buena nueva, que pregona la salvación” (Isaías 52:7). ¿Qué gracias y 

regalos recibiste en esta Navidad? ¿Qué anuncias tú, y a quién se lo anuncias? ¡Feliz Navidad y un 

abrazo de paz! 

©LPi 
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After three days they found him in the temple, sitting  
in the midst of the teachers, listening to them and asking  
them questions, and all who heard him were astounded  

at his understanding and his answers.  ~Luke 2:46-47  


